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As the First Vice President of your local Auxiliary, you are responsible for membership and 
keeping accurate membership records. Be sure you are familiar with your duties. You should 
also be familiar with the duties of the President and be prepared in the event the President 
should call upon you to chair a meeting. You may be required to represent your Auxiliary at 
District meetings and/or functions if requested by the President. 
 
Membership is the lifeblood of our organization. Remember that retention of existing members 
is as important as recruiting new members. You can promote membership in the Auxiliary by 
offering projects and ideas to retain and acquire new members and by encouraging members to 
attend meetings. Assist new members in getting acquainted with what the Auxiliary does. 
 
Always have a good supply of membership applications on hand and encourage your members 
to carry them. The Auxiliary membership year runs from January 1 through December 31 each 
year. An annual membership card is valid until December 31st each year. 
 
Department membership awards include: 
Membership achievement awards-(Auxiliary certificate) Achieving 100% total membership 
counts based on previous year. 
100% membership renewals-(Auxiliary certificate) Each Auxiliary renewing all members of the 
previous year. 
Three largest membership awards-(Auxiliary certificates) Awarded to the three largest 
auxiliaries in the Department 
PDP Trudy Wood Largest Numerical Increase in Membership Award (Auxiliary) Auxiliary with the 
largest numerical increase in membership. 
PNP Ruth K. Nickerson Memorial Membership Award (Chairman) Largest number of renewals. 
 
Please see the National Manual, Section 4 Programs: Membership for additional information 
and resources. Also check the National and Department Auxiliary’s websites often for updates.  
They contain information which can assist you with your program.  Share the information with 
your members by including it in the reports you give at your meetings. The websites are: 
https://amvetsaux.org/ and http://www.amvetsauxfl.org/ 
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